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Number and Name of Proposed/Revised Policy:   
 

Policy 4.3 “Carve Out” of Allocation for Development of New/Expanded Services 
(Adopted April 30, 2013) 
 
Basis and Purpose of the Proposed/Revised Policy:   
 

The authority for the SEC to develop a policy for public participation falls is 
provided for in §2.2-2648.D.9. of the Code of Virginia which states that the State 
Executive Council for Children’s Services shall: “Provide administrative support and 
fiscal incentives for the establishment and operation of local comprehensive 
service systems.” 
 

The proposed repeal of Policy 4.3 removes a policy that has never been utilized, 
as the required funds have not been appropriated to allow for the activities 
addressed in this policy. The policy as it currently stands has no applicability.  
Additionally, Executive Order 19 calls for a 25% reduction in regulatory 
requirements.  In examining policies that are discretionary and not currently 
relevant, the SEC is fulfilling the requirements of the Executive Order and acting in 
the spirit of the guidance set forth by the Office of Regulatory Management.  
 
Summary of the Proposed/Revised Policy:   
 

Policy 4.3 outlines a process where localities can utilize a portion of their state and 
local pool fund allocations to defray one-time program start-up costs for new or 
expanded CSA services which are designed to meet the needs of children and 
families. Because there is a potential fiscal impact of $2,000,000, the utilization of 
these funds is dependent upon the appropriation of the necessary funds.  To date, 
there has not been any appropriation of these funds; therefore, the policy should 
be considered for repeal. 
 

chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/www.governor.virginia.gov/media/governorvirginiagov/governor-of-virginia/pdf/eo/EO-19-Development-and-Review-of-State-Agency-Regulations.pdf


Preliminary Fiscal Impact Analysis:   
 

Repeal of this policy has no fiscal impact as no funding has been appropriated for 
its implementation.  


